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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: Tidworth Area Board 

Place: Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall, Chicks Lane, Collingbourne Ducis, 
SN8 3UH 

Date: Wednesday 15 May 2019 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 

 
Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne, 
Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, 
and Tidworth. 

 

 
The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. 
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the 

opportunity to do so. 
 

If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, please 
contact your Democratic Services Officer. 

 
Refreshments and networking opportunity from 6:30pm 

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services 

Officer), direct line 01249 706612 or email kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115 

 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
                                               Cllr Mark Connolly, Tidworth 
                         Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, The Collingbournes and Netheravon 
                               Cllr Chris Williams, Ludgershall and Perham Down 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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RECORDING AND BROADCASTING NOTIFICATION 
 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 
Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv. At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 
sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 
By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 
The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

 
Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 
from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 
accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 
 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 
available on request. 
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Items to be considered Time 

1   Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions 
(Pages 1 - 8) 

7:00pm 

  Community Led Housing Project 
 

 Homelessness Strategy Consultation  
 

 North Wessex Downs Walking Festival 
 

 Salisbury Maltings Masterplan 
 

 

2   Apologies for Absence  
 

 

3   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations 
granted by the Standards Committee. 
 

 

4   Minutes (Pages 9 - 16)  

 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4 March 
2019. 
 

 

5   Police Update (Pages 17 - 28) 
 

 

6   Fire & Rescue Update (Pages 29 - 32) 
 

 

7   Workshop to initiate the Paths for All (RoW Improvement) 
Project  

 

 Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling and Richard Rogers. 
 

 

8   Community Engagement Manager Update   

 Richard Rogers. 
 

 

9   TCAP Thematic Group Updates   

  Health & Wellbeing Group – Reia Jones 

 Dementia Action Alliance – Brian Pratt 

 Older Person & Carers Champion – Tony Pickernell 

 Multi Agency Forum – Richard Rogers 

 



Page 4 

 

 Multi Faith Group – Col Jamie Balls 

 Sports and Leisure Group - Col Jamie Balls 
 

10   Community Transport Group Update   

 Cllr Mark Connolly. 
 

 

11   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and 
other Partners (Pages 33 - 40) 

 

 To receive any updates. 
 

 

12   Community Area Grants   

 To determine any applications for Community Area Grants. 
 
Grant application packs for the Community Area Grants Scheme 
are available from the Community Area Manager or electronically at: 
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboar
dscommunitygrantsscheme.htm. 
 

 

13   Date of Next Meeting  9:00pm 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Thursday 
18 July at Enford Village Hall. 

 

 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm


Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Community Led Housing Project in Wiltshire 

Web 
contact: 

communityledhousing@wiltshire.gov.uk. 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-community-fund 

 
What is Community Led Housing? 
 
Community led housing is about local people playing a leading and lasting role in 
solving local housing problems, creating genuinely affordable homes and strong 
communities in ways that are difficult to achieve through mainstream housing.  
 
Community led housing can empower local communities, making them more resilient 
and able to address issues such as affordable housing and the need for downsizer 
accommodation. 
 
What is the Wiltshire Community Led Housing Project? 
 
Wiltshire Council, in partnership with Community First and Wiltshire Community Land 
Trust, has set up a partnership project to advise and support communities to address 
their housing needs.  
 
The project vision is to enable and support community groups to deliver housing 
development that provides defined community benefits which are protected in 
perpetuity; and to provide a legacy for community led development. Localism and 
innovation lies at the heart of this and it will help to build stronger and more resilient 
communities. Community led housing can be complimentary of the on-going 
Neighbourhood Planning work of the council and its communities.  
 
Community led housing needs to have meaningful community engagement and has 
to have widespread community support. This means the community needs to have a 
common vision and shared values; they need to be empowered. This project 
supports and enables groups seeking to deliver alternative solutions to their 
community needs beyond the mainstream delivery mechanisms. It can also support 
community groups working in a developer-community partnership. 
 
The project team has been established with two project managers, a senior planning 
officer and a housing enabler. It is a cross service project. Grant funding is currently 
available to groups to help with start-up subject to qualifying terms and conditions. 
 
What has happened so far and what will be happening? 
 
The project is currently supporting seven community groups across Wiltshire 
including the formally incorporated Seend Community Land Trust. This group have 
been supported in their establishment, and land identification and negotiation work. 
Going forward, further support will be given through the planning, building and living 
stages of their projects as appropriate. They started as individuals, formed a steering 
group and became a legally recognized community led housing group formulating 
their own development proposals to serve their community needs.  
 
The team are keen to build as wide a network of community led housing groups as 
possible throughout Wiltshire. We want to speak to anyone who is interested in trying 
to take a leading role in addressing community housing issues. 
 

Page 1

Agenda Item 1

mailto:communityledhousing@wiltshire.gov.uk
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-community-fund


Chairman’s Announcements 

 

For further information, or to arrange a conversation with one of the project managers 
please contact the project team at: communityledhousing@wiltshire.gov.uk.  
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Subject: Homelessness Strategy Consultation 

Web 
contact: 

Weblink to consultation 
  

 

A consultation has been launched on how we can prevent homelessness and help 
those who are homeless to find a home. 
  
Wiltshire Council is asking for views on its new strategy which sets out priorities and 
actions to work with those who are homeless or threatened with homelessness, to 
help them secure and keep a good home. 
  
Ashley O’Neill, Portfolio Holder for Housing, said: “We are making real progress in 
tackling homelessness in Wiltshire, but we can never be complacent – we always 
need to do more” 
  
“We need to think creatively, deliver a wide range of services and have effective, 
strong, partnership working to prevent homelessness, and provide the homeless with 
support to tackle the cause of their homelessness.” 
  
“This strategy will rely on stakeholders and the communities in Wiltshire and we 
would like people to let us know their views so we can all make a positive impact on 
preventing homelessness into the future.” 
  
The consultation will seek views on five priorities: 
 

 Reducing rough sleeping 

 Identifying and preventing homelessness at the earliest possible stage 

 Ensuring services are designed to prevent homelessness and support those 
who are homeless. 

 Ensuring those who are threatened with homelessness or who are homeless 
can secure and keep a suitable home. 

 Maintaining effective strategic direction and partnership working 

Each priority has a number of actions. These include increasing street outreach, 
developing a resettlement support service, and ensuing there is more housing 
available to help the homeless. 
  
The strategy has been informed by Wiltshire Council’s Homelessness Review 2018 
and Homeless Health Needs Assessment. It also follows the national Homelessness 
Reduction Act 2017, which introduced a new legal duty on specified public services 
to refer customers who may be homeless or threatened with homelessness to a local 
housing authority. 
  
You can access the consultation at 
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642 
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Announcing the First  

North Wessex Downs Walking Festival 

8th – 23rd June 2019 

Get outdoors during the very first North Wessex Downs Walking Festival this June.  With over a 

dozen walks across the region - from Avebury to Marlborough as well as further afield to Goring, 

Wantage and Faccombe, the walking festival presents the perfect opportunity to breathe deeply, 

stretch your legs and take in the views of the gorgeous countryside on our doorstep.   

Running from 8th to 23rd June, many of the walks are free of charge and range from a pushchair-

friendly stroll around the lovely lanes of Huish in the Pewsey Vale to a navigation skills workshop 

starting from Avebury.  There are fascinating wildlife walks on offer at Stonebridge Wild River 

Reserve with ARK at Marlborough as well as Letcombe Brook in Wantage and Freemans Marsh in 

Hungerford. Or simply let your walk leader tell you about the history and landscape as you pass 

through some of the lesser-known areas of the AONB. 

Go to the North Wessex Downs website for detailed information about all the walks and to book. 

www.northwessexdowns.org.uk/walkingfestival 

 

Calendar of Events 

Saturday, 8th June 2019 
9.30am 

A 'Venerable' Nordic Walk from Blewbury – exploring the historic 
villages & landscape of the Downs. 
11 miles (6 hours). Strenuous. Pay on day - £8 

Sunday, 9th June 2019 
10.30am 

Facca's Valley: The woods, hills & valleys of the Faccombe Estate 
– a peaceful walk with plenty of wildlife, wildflowers and views. 
3 miles (2 hours). Moderate. Free 

Monday, 10th June 2019 
10am 

Navigation Skills Workshop from Avebury – improve your skills 
and techniques to increase personal confidence. 
10 miles (5.5 hours). Moderate. £8.50 

Tuesday, 11th June 2019 
10am 

A Guided Walk from Goring: Poets & Giants – discover giants and 
walk in the ancient footsteps of wayfarers and poets. 
12 miles (7 hours). Strenuous. £5.50 
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Wednesday, 12th June 2019 
10am 

The Setting of Ashdown House – take in the magnificent setting of 
the house in a little valley just north of Lambourn. 
4 miles (2 hours). Moderate. Free 

Wednesday, 12th June 2019 
5pm 

An Early Evening Stroll from Huish – a family friendly wander 
through lovely lanes with various start points. 
Up to 3 miles (1 hour). Easy. Free 

Thursday, 13th June 2019 
2pm 

Discovering Aston Tirrold's History & Wildlife – landscape, wildlife 
and history. 
3 miles (2 hours). Easy. Free 

Friday,14th June 2019 
10.30am 

Bedwyn Brail, Wilton & Crofton: A rail-friendly walk – a tranquil 
walk through Bedwyn’s local history 
5 miles (2 & 3/4 hours). Easy. £2.00 

Saturday, 15th June 2019 
2pm 

Saturday Afternoon Hike at Alton Barnes White Horse – a sociable 
and fun walk. 
6 miles (2 hours). Moderate. £9.00 

Sunday, 16th June 2019 
10am 

Letcombe Brook Wildlife Walk – a family friendly wildlife walk  
along the route of the brook 
4.5 miles (up to 3 hours). Easy. Free 

Wednesday, 19th June 2019 
7pm 

Exploring Freeman's Marsh in Hungerford – visit and investigate 
the plants and creatures of this beautiful green space 
½ mile (up to 2 hours). Easy. Free 

Thursday, 20th June 2019 
10.30am 

Big Skies & Hidden Valleys: The Manors of Vernham Dean – walk 
up onto the roof of this hidden corner of the landscape. 
4 ½ miles (up to 2 ½ hours). Moderate. Free 

Friday, 21st June 2019 
10am 

A Wildlife Walk Around Stonebridge Wild River Reserve with ARK 
– with Action for River Kennet’s project officer, Anna Forbes. 
1 mile (2 hours). Easy. £5.00 

Sunday, 23rd June 2019 
10am 

One Lump or Two: Ladle Hill and Beacon Hill – two walks in one, 
choose to do one or both of these “aller et retour” routes. 
5 miles minimum (2 ¼ hours min). Moderate/Strenuous. Free 

 

 

For more information either visit the website or email info@northwesexdowns.org.uk 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: The Maltings and Central Car Park Masterplan Consultation 

Web 
contact: 

http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal  

 

Wiltshire Council is consulting on a draft masterplan for the redevelopment of The Maltings and 
Central Car Park, Salisbury. Once the masterplan has been endorsed by Wiltshire Council it will 
provide a clear approach for how the site is to be redeveloped over the coming years. 

Availability of documents 

The draft masterplan for The Maltings and Central Car Park and information on how to make 
comments will be published on Monday 15th April 2019. The documents will be available on the 
Wiltshire Council website at: www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-policy 

Paper copies will also be made available to view during normal opening hours at: 

 Salisbury Library 

 Wilton Library 

 Downton Library 

 Amesbury Library 

 Durrington Library 

 Five Rivers Health and Wellbeing Centre, Salisbury 

 Wiltshire Council offices in Salisbury (Bourne Hill) 

 Wiltshire Council offices in Trowbridge (County Hall) 

How to comment 
Comments from the public are invited on the draft masterplan from 9:00am Monday 
15th April until 5:00pm Friday 24th May 2019. Comments can be made: 

 Online via the council’s consultation portal: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal 

 By email to majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 By post to: Major Projects, Wiltshire Council, The Council House, Bourne Hill, Salisbury, 
Wiltshire, SP1 3UZ 

Public exhibition 
A public exhibition will be held on Tuesday 23rd April from 9:30am - 6:45pm at Salisbury Guildhall. 

Wiltshire Council officers will be available during this time to answer questions about the draft 
masterplan. 

Next steps 

All comments received during the consultation period will be taken into consideration. A final version 
of the masterplan for The Maltings and Central Car Park will be prepared taking into account the 
comments that are received during the consultation, before being presented to Wiltshire Council’s 
Strategic Planning Committee for endorsement. 

Any queries should be made to Major Projects on 01722 434354 or by email 
to majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD 

Place: Tidworth Garrison Theatre, St Andrew's Road, Tidworth, SP9 7EP 

Date:  4 March 2019 

Start Time: 7.00 pm 

Finish Time: 8.30 pm 

 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to: 

Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer), Tel: 01249 706612 or (e-mail) 
kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, Cllr Mark Connolly and Cllr Christopher Williams 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
Kev Fielding – Democratic Services Officer 
 
Town and Parish Councillors 
Collingbourne Ducis Parish Council – Ken Millard 
Everleigh Parish Council – Denis Bottomley 
Ludgershall Town Council – Janet White & Owen White 
Netheravon & Fittleton Parish Council – Alan Wood  
Tidworth Town Council – Humph Jones, Ann Birch, Sue Fell & Brian Pratt 

 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police – Acting Inspector John Hutchings 
Tidworth Garrison – Lt Col Nick Turner 
NHS Wiltshire – Sarah MacClennan 
Lovell – Nicola Schneider 
TCAP – Tony Pickernell & Reia Jones 

 
Total in attendance: 34 
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1   Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Tidworth Area Board 
and thanked the Garrison Theatre for hosting. 
 
The following Chairman’s Announcements contained in the agenda pack were 
noted: 
 

 Children’s Centres Consultation on proposals to develop the 
           community model. 
 

 Electoral Review – Next Steps. 
 

 Castledown Business Park open day – 20 March 2019. 
 

2   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence were received from Anthony Darcy-Irvine – Enford Parish 
Council. 
 

3   Declarations of Interest 

 There were none. 
 

4   Minutes 

 Decision 
 

 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28 January 2019 were 
agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

5   Police Update 

 The written update was noted from Acting Inspector John Hutchings. 
 

6   CCG - Maternity Consultation 

 Sarah MacLennan – Wiltshire CCG gave a presentation about the new Larkhill 
MOD family health centre and an update on the maternity transformation 
consultation. 
 
Points made included: 
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The Challenge to Services 
 

 Freestanding Midwifery Units (FMU) were underused, but have to be 
staffed 24/7. 

 

 50% of first time mothers transfer from the FMU to the Obstetric Unit for 
extra medical support. 

  

 Staff have to be moved around at short notice and don’t have enough 
time to promote/support home births – this means less choice for women 
and their families. 

 

 Community post-natal beds were also underused, but take up staff time 
and costs. 

 
 
The Benefits of change 
 

 We can provide more choice for more women across our area about 
where and how they are supported before, during and after the birth of 
their child. 

 

 We can make better use of our resources and workforce so we can 
further improve our antenatal and postnatal and birth services. 

 

 We can improve continuity of care and carer for women. 
 

 We can improve our home birth service. 
 

 
Future Finances 
 

 We are not planning to reduce how much we spend on maternity 
services. 

 

 We are not reducing the numbers of staff we have. 
 

 We are not closing any buildings.  

 We want to make more efficient use of our existing budget, resources and 
our staff to provide more services, not less for women and families across 
our area. 

 

 Some of the changes we are proposing are because certain services are 
underused and we are often staffing empty buildings and empty beds. 
 

The Chairman thanked Sarah MacLennan for her presentation. 
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7   Highways Schemes 2019-2020 

 Diane Ware – Principal Technical Officer Highways, Wiltshire Council gave a 
short presentation that outlined the Wiltshire Highways planned maintenance for 
the Tidworth community area during 2019 – 2023. 
  
The highway network formed the Council’s largest asset, and it was important 
that it was maintained in the most cost-effective way that provided value for 
money. This included the use of asset management and whole life costing 
approaches to inform long-term investment decisions. 
 
Decision 
 

 That the Tidworth Area Board welcomed the road surfacing work 
and repairs carried out in 2018/19 and noted the improvement in the 
overall condition of Wiltshire’s roads in recent years, but 
acknowledged that further investment was still required. 

 

 Approved the highway maintenance scheme list for 2019/20 
prepared for the Area Board. 

 

 Noted the new provisional five year programme, which would be 
reviewed annually to ensure best value for money and whole life 
costing for the highways asset. 

 
The Chairman thanked Diane Ware for her presentation. 
 

8   Community Engagement Manager Update 

 Richard Rogers – Community Area Manager. 
 
Points made included: 
 

 That the Wiltshire Walking project would now be rolled out during 2020. 
 

 That the Area Board were keen to hear from local groups and 
organisations seeking grant funding. 

 

9   TCAP Thematic Group Updates 

 Health & Wellbeing Group  

 The group are scheduled to meet again on Thursday 4 April. It was 
hopeful local health care professionals would be in attendance.  
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Dementia Action Alliance Group - Brian Pratt  

 Next meeting Monday 29 April. 

 

Older Person & Carers Champion – Tony Picknell 

 That around 21 people attended the last Memory Cafe. 

 That the Link were looking at various NHS transport issues. 

 

Multi Agency Group – Cllr Chris Williams 

 That Cllr Williams and Cllr Blair-Pilling had attended the last meeting held 
on Thursday 7 March. 

 

Multi Faith Group – Lt Col Nick Turner 

 That the group had met on Wednesday 6 March. 

 

Sport and Leisure Group 

 That the next management board meeting was due to be held. 

 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
 

10   Community Transport Group Update 

 No update – group had yet to meet since the last meeting. 
 

11   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS, and other Partners 

 NHS Wiltshire – The written report was noted. 
 
 
Healthwatch Wiltshire – The written report was noted. 
 
 
Lovell – The written report was noted. 
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Army 
 

 That Rebasing carried on schedule. 
 

 That February’s Band Concert had raised some £3,000 for charity. 
 

 That then Military sports facilities were available for non-service use, and 
could be booked through Aspire. 

 
 
Ludgershall Town Council 
 

 Easter party on Friday 19 April at the Memorial Hall. 
 

 26 Engineer Regiment walking through the town on Sunday 7 April. 
 
 
Tidworth Town Council 
 

 That February’s litter pick had been well supported, another was now 
planned for Saturday 6 April. 

 
 
Fittleton Parish Council 
 

 That Fittleton Parish Council thanked the Area Board for it’s recent grand 
funded baby changing table. 
 

 
Everleigh Parish Council – The written report was noted. 
 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
 

12   Community Area Grants 

 The Area Board members considered the following grant funding applications:  
 
Community Area Grant Funding 
 
Decision 
22 Engineer Regiment awarded £750 for Defibrillator for Perham Down 
Community Centre outside wall. 
 
Decision 
Phoenix Hall Management Committee awarded £1,000 for metal racking 
and plastic storage boxes.  
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Decision 
Little Phoenix Toddlers awarded £996.98 for Little Phoenix Toddlers Play 
Equipment. 
 
 
Youth Grant Funding 
 
Decision 
T2a awarded £1,650 for Tidworth Girls Group. 
 
 
Councillor Initiative Funding 
 
Decision 
Cllr Chris Williams requesting £1,500 to run cookery classes for young 
people in Netheravon and Tidworth – Agreed. 
 
Decision 
Cllr Chris Williams requesting £284 allocated from the Health & Wellbeing 
budget to purchase books in German in preparation for those returning 
from Germany over the next two years – Agreed. 
 
Decision 
Cllr Chris Williams requesting £370 allocated from the Youth funding 
budget to pay for two coaches to take the young people to “Primary Live” 
music project – Agreed. 
 
Decision 
Cllr Chris Williams requesting £800 to purchase replacement external 
double doors at Ludgershall Youth Centre – Agreed. 
 
Decision 
Cllr Chris Williams requesting £720.12 for project funding for a project  
providing special needs support group for both military and civilian 
families – Agreed. 
 

13   Date of Next Meeting 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Wednesday 15 May 
2019 at Collingbourne Ducis Villlage Hall. 
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Wiltshire Police - 178 years of public service – Primus et Optimus 
 

 

SOUTH WILTSHIRE COMMUNITY POLICING TEAM – MAY 2019 
 

 
Sector Head:   Insp Pete Sparrow 
Sector Deputy:  Sgt John Hutchings 
 
A very warm welcome to the sixth edition of the South Wiltshire Community Policing Team Area 
Board report. 
 
As usual, this report encompasses the entire South Wiltshire CPT within its pages with the idea being 
that it will give a much greater understanding of the issues facing South Wiltshire as a whole 
community, rather than in isolation by single area. 
 
My policing team operate on the basis of ‘One Team’ and as such, resources are moved around on a 
daily basis according to demand.  Whilst each Police Officer and our PCSO’s will still retain ownership 
of a given area in terms of longer term problem solving approaches, the very nature of policing and 
answering calls for service often dictate that officers are brought together from the wider area to 
respond to given circumstances. This has always been and will continue to be the case. 
 
Once again and moving forward, I will continue to report on the efforts of our Special Constabulary 
without whom our job would be very much more difficult and as such we are so incredibly proud of 
our Special Constabulary Officers.  
 
The time they give, the effort they make, the results they produce, the confidence and support they 
provide to both colleagues and our communities is nothing short of incredible.   
 
The document is broken down in to 6 parts: 
 
 

1. Introduction  
2. Staffing – listed are the Community Coordinators and PCSO’s for your given area.   
3. Community Engagement – How to contact us and where we are due to be. 
4. Particular Issues and Crime Series 
5. Specials Update 
6. Items of Note 

 
New CPT Inspector and Deputy 
 
I am very pleased to announce, that following a review of the geographic area of responsibility and 
number of staff that Sgt Hutchings and I have had to manage day to day, the decision has been made to 
provide a further Inspector and Deputy Post with geographic responsibility for the Amesbury Area, 
including Tidworth and Ludgershall.  This change will allow each of us to focus much more on the 
individual CPT areas that we manage, which in turn will provide for greater efficiency and allow more 
contact time with our staff and the community. 
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Wiltshire Police - 178 years of public service – Primus et Optimus 
 

 

All being well, in early June, Inspector Liz Coles will join us from her previous role as Staff Officer to 
the Chief Constable where she has served for nearly two years.  Liz is a career detective, with her 
previous post being within the Major Crime Investigation team and she will bring significant strengths 
to the post. 
 
Detective Sergeant Lucy Thorne will be joining us from Salisbury CID in the Deputy position and we 
very much look forward to their arrival. 
 
New Community Coordinator 
 
Along with Liz and Lucy, we also have a new Community Coordinator joining the team in Amesbury. 
PC Richard Salter will shortly be taking up the post covering the South East Area.  He will be expected 
to form and maintain close links with the growing Military community for the area.  Richard is a 
career uniform Police Constable with many strings to his bow, including being an expert in Wildlife 
and Rural Crime. 
 
New PCSO’s 
 
Since my last report, I am also pleased to announce the arrival of more Police Community Support 
Officers to the teams in Amesbury and Salisbury. 
 
PCSO Harrison (Harry) EVANS  
PCSO Steve JAQUARELLO  
PCSO 9666 Sam FLIPPANCE 
PCSO 9610 Daniel CATTERICK 
 
Their respective beat areas are listed below. 
 
New Local Crime Investigators (LCI) 
 
I am further pleased to announce the arrival of two new LCI’s to the teams. 
 
New Police Officers 
 
In addition, we also have 4 new police officers that are arriving in early May to commence their 
tutorship. 
 
DS Nick Bailey – Update I reported last month that DS Nick Bailey is undertaking the Salisbury 
Marathon in August 2019 on behalf of Salisbury Stars Appeal.  This was a decision that he made 
following the fantastic care he received as a result of being his being contaminated by Novichok 
following the initial incident in Salisbury last year.   
 
Thus far, Nick has raised £11471 against his target of £15,000. 
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Wiltshire Police - 178 years of public service – Primus et Optimus 
 

 

If you would like to support him in this, he has set up a Just Giving page for donations to the Stars 
Appeal, which can be found using the following link: 
 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/nickbailey1772?utm_id=124 
 

 
Staffing 
 
Until June at least, I am currently responsible for the 10 Community Policing Teams across the 
southern area.  These are based at Salisbury and Amesbury police stations with 5 teams in each, 
covering a 24/7 365 day duty pattern. 
 
From June, responsibility for the Amesbury Area and staff will fall to Insp Coles and DS Thorne. 
 
Each team is made up of Police Officers, Police Community Support Officers, Local Crime Investigators, 
and uniquely in the south, the Prisoner Transport Team.  Central to these officers are my Community 
Coordinators who are very much the heart of the team and whom many of you will know on first-
name terms. 
 
In addition to these officers we have some 40 Special Constables who are aligned to the teams.  They 
will try to work predominantly with their aligned team but can slot in anywhere around their 
availability.   More on our specials later. 
 
Of course the deployability of these officers will depend on sickness, training, external commitments 
etc etc. so the actual numbers will vary almost on a day-to-day basis.   Whilst I would love to list them 
all, I have limited the information to the officers that make up the immediate community team whom 
have the closest relationships and links with our communities, those being our Community Policing 
Coordinators and PCSO’s.  These officers are pivotal in maintaining strong working relationships with 
the whole community, be it business or public and they all work exceptionally hard at doing just that. I 
would like to welcome those latest officers joining us and have highlighted a few below.  I am sure that 
you will quickly get to know them and together we can continue to help keep Wiltshire as being one of 
the safest counties in the country. 
 
During the first week in March we welcome two new local crime investigators to the team and in May 
we will see the arrival of 5 new police officers to the South.  We also have several new PCSO’s joining 
the team who are currently in their tutorship.  I welcome their addition to our vibrant and diverse 
team and look forward to you meeting them on their given areas. 
   
Salisbury 
 
Pc 1792 Al Cromwell - Coordinator 
Pc 2687 Caroline Ralph  – Coordinator 
PCSO 3951 Val BROWN - City Centre 
PCSO 8686 Gareth JAMES - City Centre 
PCSO 9465 John Taylor – City Centre 
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PCSO 3985 Laura KING – Southampton Road and the Friary 
PCSO 9590 Harrison EVANS – Southampton Road and the Friary  
PCSO 8704 Kady GREEN – Castle Road and Bishopdown 
PCSO 8195 Kim ORZA – Bemerton Heath 
PCSO 9001 Matthew MURRAY – Churchfields and St Pauls 
PCSO 6025 Simon WARD – Harnham  
South Rural   
 
Pc 1157 Matt HOLLAND – Coordinator 
PCSO 6227 Matt SMITH – Downton Rural 
PCSO 6314 Nicola CLARK – Wilton Town/ Rural 
PCSO 6150 Jenny MOSS – Laverstock and Old Sarum 
PCSO 8076 Simon NASH – Alderbury Rural 
PCSO 9546 Steve JAQUARELLO – Downton and Redlynch 
 
Amesbury 
 
Pc 1596 Lucy WILEMAN – Coordinator 
Pc 1312 Richard SALTER - Coordinator 
PCSO 8098 Pippa BREWER – Durrington, Larkhill, Bulford and Figheldean 
PCSO 9031 Luke George – Ludgershall  
PCSO 9362 Jonathan Akehurst – Tidworth / Ludgershall 
PCSO 3972 Levi MORPHY – Amesbury Town 
PCSO 9364 Mark DOUSE – Amesbury Town 
PCSO 9666 Sam FLIPPANCE – Amesbury Town 
PCSO 6623 Amy JONES – Ludgershall 
PCSO 6716 Luke HOSKEN – Tidworth  
PCSO 9610 Daniel CATTERICK – Tidworth and Ludgershall 
PCSO 3961 Tina ROYLANCE – Amesbury Rural 
 
Contact Us 
 

Contacting Wiltshire Police by phone –101 should be used for non-emergencies such as: 

 Reporting a non-urgent crime or incident (unless the crime or incident is in progress, when you 
should dial 999) 

 Contacting local officers 
 Making us aware of policing issues in your local area (consider email as below) 
 Making an appointment with a police officer 
 For any other non-emergency, such as making a complaint  

999 should be used for an emergency, when a crime is happening, someone suspected of a crime is 
nearby, someone is injured, being threatened or in danger.  
 
You can also contact local officers about non-urgent issues via email –  
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General Community Policing enquiries - CPTSouthWiltshire@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
For crime updates and local policing news via email, please sign up to our Community Messaging 
scheme at – 
www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk  
 
 
You can also follow us on Facebook – search ‘Salisbury Police’  ‘Amesbury Police’ or ‘Tidworth Police’ 
or on Twitter - @SouthWiltsCPT 
 

 
Community Engagement 
 
I am once again pleased to report that since our last attendance at all Area Boards where we have 
promised that if you asked, we would endeavour to deliver; this has been achieved yet again.  I would 
encourage your members to continue to engage with our CPT staff either individually or via the e-mail 
inbox with requests for attendance to specific events. 
 
We have attended many if not all Parish Council Meetings and AGMs and Sgt Hutchings and I have 
personally attended many of these in an effort to meet you all and hear first-hand the issues that you 
are currently facing and where appropriate, advice has been given accordingly.  Judging by the 
feedback received following each event, these seem to have been successful and I am pleased the 
advice proffered in terms of our communities working smarter rather than harder to help themselves 
is being realised.   In regard to this, I do and will continue to advocate the forming of NHW groups in 
an effort to drive out crime from areas currently affected. 
 
Community engagement is a key area of our work and comes in many forms, from our physical 
presence on the traditional beat or through PULSE patrols, to our mobile and cycle patrols as well of 
course as our social media footprint.  Our Social Media following in the South is the largest outside of 
Swindon and is testament to the quality of the information that we are reporting.  Very often, ongoing 
incidents, updates and results will be broadcast on Facebook and Twitter and if you do not yet follow 
us in this form, I would urge you to do so.    
 
Wherever possible our teams are engaging with the community at every level and one of these ways is 
through community consultations, where a member of staff will be made available to speak to our 
community on any given day and time.  These consultations are a great way to meet and greet my staff 
that are local to you and are a great way for you to raise any issues that you may have directly with an 
officer or PCSO at that time. 
 
Community Consultations will take place at the following venues and dates: 
 
Waitrose, Churchill Way – Dates to be confirmed via social media and messaging, 1400 x 1600hrs 
 
Salisbury Charter Market – Dates to be confirmed via social media and messaging, 1000 x 1200hrs  
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Salisbury Library - Dates to be confirmed via social media and messaging. 
 
Amesbury Consultations will take place on the following: 
 
08/05/19 Avon Valley Practice, Durrington (TBC) 1000 
20/05/19 Green Trees Café Larkhill 1400 
 
Otherwise, dates and times will be advertised through social media and community messaging so 
please make sure that you follow us to receive them.  Further venues across the area are being sought 
at the moment and if you have any event or venue suggestions please let us know via the CPT e-mail 
listed above and we will endeavor to be there!   
 
 
Neighbourhood  Tasking Meetings 
 
The next Tidworth/Ludgershall NTG is planned for May 15th at the Garrison Theatre in Tidworth at 
1430 x 1600hrs. 
 
An NTG is in the initial stages of being developed in the Southern Area Board at this time and progress 
to this is ongoing.  
 
Amesbury/Durrington/Bulford/Larkhill & Figheldean NTG Thursday will take place on 1st July at 
19.00 at Amesbury Police Station. 

 
Independent Advisory Group (IAG) 
 
We recently held our first IAG this year at Amesbury Police Station.  The IAG for the South of the 
County sits roughly 4 times a year.  This group is made up of members of the public from a diverse 
background to assist us as an organisation with advice from the ground on certain aspects of our 
work.   
 
IAG’s are a ‘critical friend’ of the police whereby ideas are floated to or from the group for discussion.  
This could be about how we might have handled a given situation or indeed discussion around 
something that organisationally we are thinking of introducing whereby we seek that critical cross 
dimensional viewpoint on the proposal.  
 
For example, Spit Hoods have now been introduced to Wiltshire Police officers for operational use 
following IAG consultation.  
 
Our next local IAG meeting is planned for 2019. 
 
If you would like to be considered for joining this group, there is a formal application process and the 
numbers are limited but please get in touch. 
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Particular Issues and Crime Series 
 

Salisbury City.   
 
ASB within the City has reduced significantly in recent months and we continue to work in 
partnership with Wiltshire Council and many other agencies in regard to the ASB attributed to the 
City.  These include begging, street drinking and threatening behaviour under the auspices of 
Operation Enumerate which is being spearheaded by Pc Alan Cromwell. 
   
Thankfully, such incidents are being committed by a minority of people whom we are making every 
effort to engage with on many fronts and where necessary, positive action in the form of arrest is and 
will continue to be taken.    
 
Salisbury City Centre CCTV has continued to be instrumental in the recording and reporting of crime 
over the last few weeks and operators in the control centre have been working hard with us to 
prevent and detect crime with some fantastic results.  More volunteers have come forward to assist in 
this and this will hopefully see increased availability of staff to manage the systems live. 
 
The images and footage available are usually of excellent quality and we will continue to work 
alongside SCC and Salisbury BID in keeping Salisbury safe.    
 

Dangerous Drug Networks (DDN’s)  
 
 “You travelled to Salisbury from London for a wholly malign purpose, to make money from the misery of 
others and quite frankly it was a happy day when you were removed from this city.” (Judges Quote from a recent 

court case) 

 

This offender received 4.5yrs for Being Concerned in Supply Class A, plus 1yr consecutive from a 
previous suspended sentence. Total 5.5yrs. 
 
Further to this, we continue to work closely with our specialist teams and arrest and charge visitors to 
the city who come here for the sole purpose of “making money from the misery of others”.  
 
As previously stated, this will continue to be a regular feature within these reports and I make no 
apology for that.  DDN’s continue to infiltrate the south of the county pedalling drugs and preying on 
our most vulnerable within the community.  This is a struggle that unhappily we will continue for 
some considerable time I fear, with our ‘wins’ only ever stemming the flow for short periods.  Such is 
the resolve of the drug barons, that they poke and prod our communities for any slight weakness 
which is quickly and decisively exploited.  
 
We cannot be complacent in our effort and attention to this area of our business, as the tendrils of 
drug addiction and the destructive behaviour that it breeds are prevalent in every town on our area.    
 
Closure orders continue to be an effective tool to assist in the prevention of crime and safeguarding of 
the vulnerable within the City Centre and since our last report more homes have been subject to such 
orders.  
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Recent activity in this area of our business has again seen some fantastic results from excellent 
policing skills and community led intelligence, which is absolutely key to keeping the pressure on such 
insidious activity.  
 
 
Any intelligence in this regard is always welcome and can be fed in to the system via speaking to an 
officer or member of staff, e-mail or through Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 
 
Harnham 
 
PCSO Simon Ward is back! You will see him on patrol if you have not already, so give him a wave and 
say hello. 
 
Nothing of note to report at this time but do let us know if you have concerns. 
 
South Rural  
 
Lead Thefts – These continue to be a feature, although however concerted effort both from a targeted 
patrol perspective and better interaction from the community, has seen a decline in the occurrence’s 
over the last month.  I am convinced that this is as a result of our combined efforts in reporting 
suspicious activity and I very much that this will continue with the increase in community led policing 
initiatives such as NHW.  
 

We do have suspects for many of the offences locally and both Wilts, and our colleagues in Hants and 
Dorset are monitoring their activities.  
 
 

Amesbury and Tidworth  
 
Since our last report, patrols continue or have been raised and closed around areas highlighted 
through crime trend and Neighbourhood Tasking Meetings.    
 
Result - Following a stabbing of a 15yr old schoolgirl on Halloween last year, a 13yr old schoolboy was 
sentenced to 2 years in prison at Salisbury Crown Court this week, (26/04).   The incident was very 
frightening for both the schoolgirl (who was thankfully not seriously injured) and the community and 
this court result sends a clear message to persons who choose to carry knives that such actions will 
not be tolerated by the police and the courts. 
 
One of the areas of concern for us is DDN activity and an increase in drug related activity in 
Ludgershall.   Residents can expect to see continued police patrols in the area in the fight against this 
criminality and we have already seen successes, with users reporting that they are having to go across 
border in order to obtain their drugs due to the raised policing profile on the patch.  As stated in the 
DDN update, we cannot be complacent in regard to this area of our business.  
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These include: 
 
Amesbury Archers Way - ASB 
Amesbury Skate park - ASB 
Amesbury Lovells Building Site Bulford  - Theft 
 
Tidworth Polo Ground – Drugs ASB 
Tidworth Fair - ASB 
Ludgershall Farm Watch - Theft 
Ludgershall Estates – ASB / Drugs 
Ludgershall Castle – Drugs 
 
 
Community Speedwatch 
 

Amesbury and Salisbury have now combined this priority and actively engage both in company with 
and independently of CSW teams.  Communities have reported back positively with regard to the 
visible police presence this affords them and this activity will continue across the South. 
 
 
Special Constabulary Update 
 
Our SPC’s continue to provide fantastic support to the local policing teams across the county and in 
particular the South. 
 
March, April 2019 has seen an incredible 1350 or so hours provided by our special constables.  SPC’s 
have all the same powers as their regular colleagues and are subject to the same risks.  As such they 
are provided with the same training wherever possible even in specialist areas of our work such as 
response driving, Roads Policing Unit, and recently 6 SPC’s have undertaken training to become Police 
Support Unit or PSU trained.  This team can be deployed at short notice to anywhere I the county and 
if required the Country where disorder is happening or threatens to unsettle a community.  In the last 
couple of weeks, we have seen Wiltshire Officers deployed to assist the demonstrations in London for 
example and in future, this team could now easily include our volunteers.  
 
This could not have happened tonight, without their dedication to our community and this is 
indicative of every duty hour they provide.    
 
Items of Note 
 
Sadly, officers have had to deal with their first case of a dog being left in a hot car this year.  Thankfully 
the animal, a retired guide dog, survived; but we would like to remind all dog owners that a car is NOT 
a place to leave a dog for any longer than a few minutes without access to good ventilation and water.  
The RSPCA state that a dog can die in as little as 20 minutes in a hot car and even on what appears to 
be a cool day to a human, can quickly term lethal for man’s best friend. 
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Please let this be the first and last incident that our officers have to deal with this year! 
 
   
Planning continues for significant events occurring in Salisbury and the South over coming months 
which promise to keep the CPT very busy!   
 
As Spring Equinox, falls in to the distant past, we look ahead to Summer Solstice in June.   Although a 
much smaller policing commitment than of years hence, it is still nevertheless a significant draw on 
policing resources and planning in conjunction with our partners continues throughout the year.   
Ahead of that though, we have the Cuckoo Fair on the 4th May which should bring some 20,000 people 
to the south of Salisbury for a great family day out.   In addition we have the commencement of 
Salisbury Races, the Antiques Roadshow, the OVO Cycle Race and National Armed Forces Day 
Weekend which are just some of the events that the CPT will be involved with in a larger or smaller 
degree in the coming weeks.  We are looking forward to the opportunities these will provide to 
showcase the beautiful South of the County and the hard working and dedicated Community Policing 
Team that serves to Keep South Wiltshire Safe. 
 
Community Tasking Team 
 
Our Community Tasking Team, (who are officers drawn from the South CPT and CID who look at 
series or high profile jobs on behalf of the wider team), continue to have some excellent results 
produced from dedication and dogged determination in their investigation of offences and offenders. 
 
They often work in plain clothes and support the work of their colleagues in uniform. 
 
A couple of examples of which are as follows: 
 
On Monday 8th April Lewis BALE was sentenced to 34 weeks in prison suspended for 12. 
 
This was following an initial report of a number of purses being taking from the staff changing room at 
Porton in September.  BALE entered the store along with another male (who has been identified and 
interviewed in relation to these offences), and entered the staff room and stole 5 purses. They then 
left in BALES car and drove to Amesbury where they withdrew £540 in cash before driving to POOLE 
and using the cards again to purchase items. The registration for the car was recorded and BALE then 
drove to Wales and was identified by ANPR being near to a small village near Swansea. This 
information was passed to the local constabulary who located the car and arrested BALE.  
 
Dorset also wanted him, for yet more offences of theft of purses, so he was also interviewed for all of 
these. 
  
He pleaded guilty at court and was sentenced on Monday 15th April. 
 
On Friday 12th April, Sonny MARSH was sentenced for a series of burglaries in the city centre. On 10th 
January 2019 there was a report of a walk in theft at Regents Tailoring in Salisbury. CTT attended the 
following day and looked at the CCTV and saw that there was a very good picture of the offender.  
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They managed to link this male to 4 other thefts that day from shops in the city centre of purses and 
cash boxes. He was further linked to 2 more in December at a hotel and pub in the city as well as a 
historic offence at one of the new victims.  The picture obtained was sent to different forces and an 
offender manager from Portsmouth identified him as Sonny MARSH.  
 
MARSH was actively sought by all forces and he was eventually found and detained. CTT went to 
interview him in prison where he admitted the jobs and asked that many others were taken in to 
consideration.  In total, he was convicted of over 25 burglaries and thefts. 
 
He received an 18 month custodial sentence following his appearance in court. 
 
They are regularly and consistently instrumental in the detection of crimes related to the DDN 
networks across the south as well as other series including shoplifting and bilkings. 
 
Operation Artemis  
 
This is the ongoing rural crime operation overseen by the Rural Crime Team for the county.  They will 
arrange for specific patrols during he course of the year in cooperation with and supported by the 
farming community with a view to tackling, deterring and detecting overnight rural crimes. 
 
Further operations are being planned for coming months, however I am pleased to report that there 
has been a lull in reported poaching activity over the last couple of months in the South.  
 
 
A selection of photos from the last few weeks…………… 
  
PCSO Matt Smith providing a rural crime talk to smallholders / Sword recovered following an arrest in Salisbury / Speed Watch Woodfalls 
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Community Engagement Salisbury and surrounding villages  

   

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pete Sparrow 

Inspector South Wiltshire 

John Hutchings 
Acting Inspector South Wiltshire 
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TIDWORTH AREA BOARD REPORT MAY 15th, 2019 

Safe & Well visits 

The Fire Service continue to offer Safe & Well visits to residents and if you or someone you 

know is in need a working smoke alarm to be fitted or needs some fire safety advice in the 

home or are just worried about what to do in an emergency then you can contact us at; 

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/  

We will arrange for one of our trained advisors or fire crews to pop round and discuss your 

requirements and needs, give you some top tips for fire safety within the home and if you 

meet our criteria for free smoke alarm installation we will also do that during the visit. 

Ludgershall Fire Station have a proactive Facebook account and I would encourage 

everyone to follow the station by searching for Ludgershall Fire Station on Facebook.  The 

page is updated to show incidents the station has attended, training sessions and 

community events where crews will be attending. 

For more information on Thatch fire safety visit:  

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/DWFire-Thatched-Living.pdf 

Test your smoke alarm – we are running a #Testit Tuesday campaign to remind people to 

check their smoke alarms every Tuesday. It takes seconds to push the button and make 

sure this vital piece of kit is working. 

Response 

Total Emergency Calls for Ludgershall Fire station; 02/03/2019 – 01/05/2019 

Category Callsign 
Total 

Incidents 

False Alarm 36P1 0 

Fire 36P1 4 

Other 36P1  0 

Special 
Service 

36P1 4 

4x4 36M2  0 

Total   8 

 

The reduced figures during the day are attributed to possible course attendance as part of a 

Firefighters requirement to maintain competence, personnel taking annual leave or due to 

fulltime work commitments where individuals work outside of the town and cannot supply us 

cover.   
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On-Call Recruitment 

As the Availability table shows, crewing of your appliances falls below our ideal expectations 

of 100%. We continue to strive and improve on the number of personnel at each station 

through our recruitment process, so we can increase the number of hours our appliances are 

available for call outs. 

The local appliances are only available to attend calls due to the commitment given by those 

who live and work within your community.  

If you can give some of your time or know someone who may be interested in joining our 

‘On-call’ teams then why not pop into one of the stations on a Monday evening between 7pm 

and 9pm. Crews are not volunteers but are paid a salary to train and respond to emergency 

calls. Check out our website:  www.dwfire.org.uk for more information or contact us on our 

recruitment hotline: 01722 691444 

 

 

Water Safety 

NFCC Water safety w/c April 29th. 
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Incidents of note 

Multi appliance thatch fire in Milton Road, Pewsey. 

Multi appliance thatch fire in The Pitchens, Wroughton, Swindon.  

RTC, car into house, Collingbourne Kingston (below).  

 

Community Safety Plan 

Our Community Safety Plan is our vision until 2022 and can be found on the DWFRS 

website; http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/ 

Dave Adamson 
Station Manager East Wiltshire (Marlborough, Ramsbury, Pewsey & Ludgershall) 
Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service 
Five Rivers Health & Wellbeing Centre 
Hulse Road, Salisbury, SP1 3NR 
Mobile: 07734483892 
www.dwfire.org.uk  
@DWFRSDaveAdamson 
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May 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

Primary Care Networks 

The Government announced a number of policies and incentives this year to help the health and 
care system meet increasing demand. General practice is at the core of these new ideas with the 
establishment of Primary Care Networks. 

Each network will serve patient populations of around 30,000-50,000. Organisations within the 
network area will work closely together to give patients access to a wider range of health and care 
professionals, as part of community teams. This includes GPs, nurses, physios, therapists, 
pharmacists and social care providers – each providing care that is proactive, coordinated and 
accessible. With the focus on patients seeing the right health professional for their needs, GPs 
should have more time to spend on patients who need them the most. 

To support their establishment, a Primary Care Network Development Programme will be centrally 
funded and locally delivered. By 2023/24, the PCN contract is expected to invest an additional 
£4.5bn per year, or £1.47 million per typical network covering 50,000 people. 

GPs in Wiltshire have decided on 11 Primary Care Networks: 

• Sarum West 
• Sarum South 
• Sarum North 
• Devizes 
• Trowbridge 
• Bradford on Avon and Melksham 
• Westbury and Warminster 
• Chippenham including Corsham and Box 
• Calne 
• North Wiltshire Border Locality including Malmesbury, Tolsey, Royal Wootton Bassett, 

Purton and Cricklade 
• East Kennet. 

News  
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

GPs and Practice Managers attended a meeting in mid-March to discuss the establishment of the 
networks and we will provide more information on the progress of the networks in the months to 
come. 

You can find out more about Primary Care Networks on the NHS England website. 

 

 

New Chief Executive appointed to lead Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health 

Partnership NHS Trust  

Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health Partnership (AWP) NHS Trust has appointed Dominic Hardisty as 
its new Chief Executive. 

Dominic is currently the Chief Operating Officer and Deputy Chief Executive at Oxford Health NHS 
Foundation Trust. He will take up his role at AWP in August 2019, replacing Dr Hayley Richards, who 
announced her plans to retire in January and will be leaving the Trust at the end of May. Simon 
Truelove will fill the role of Acting Chief Executive until Dominic 
arrives. 

Dominic brings with him 20 years as a leader, with the last 10 in the 
NHS, where he has worked across acute and community trusts. He 
has led teams to transform services across acute, community, mental 
health and children’s/young people’s pathways, as well as leading on 
responses to CQC inspections and formation of partnerships across 
primary, acute, community and social care. 

The Chair of AWP, Charlotte Hitchings, said: “I am absolutely 
delighted to be appointing Dominic. 

“He brings a wealth of relevant experience, both in mental health and strategic and operational 
management.  Dominic made a great impression on the more than 50 staff, service users, carers and 
other stakeholders involved in the assessment and interview process.” 

Dominic said: “I am thrilled to be appointed Chief Executive of AWP.  There are great things going on 
in the Trust and I look forward to joining and working with staff and stakeholders to ensure we build 
on current good work and continue to do our very best for service users, their families and carers, as 
well as for our staff to make AWP outstanding.” 

Charlotte added: “I am excited about Dominic’s aspirations for the Trust and we are all very much 
looking forward to working with him as we continue on our drive for continuous quality improvement 
across our services for the benefit of the people we serve. 

I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank Hayley Richards once again for her commitment, 
passion and hard work throughout her long career with the NHS and to wish her well in her 
retirement.” 

Dominic holds a degree from Oxford University and an MBA from Harvard Business School and is 
currently training to be a Health Care Assistant (HCA). 

In another new appointment, Consultant Psychiatrist, Dr Sarah Constantine has joined AWP as the 
new Medical Director, starting in the role on 16 April 2019. 
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Governing Body meeting 

Our next Governing Body meeting is on 28 May 2019 at 10.00am at Southgate House, Pans Lane, 

Devizes SN10 5EQ. You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 

www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public  

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 

 
 

Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        NHS Wiltshire CCG           @NHSWiltshireCCG 
 

Back to top 
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Area Board Update
May 2019

Five projects that aim to boost the health and 
wellbeing of people in Wiltshire have been 
awarded a grant from Healthwatch Wiltshire’s 
Community Cash Fund. 

The scheme, which was launched in early 
March, attracted 41 applications to apply for 
funds of up to £2,000.  

As well as encouraging healthier lifestyles, 
the five successful projects will also provide 
a way for Healthwatch Wiltshire to get more 
feedback on local services from people it 
might not otherwise hear from. 

Manager Stacey Plumb said: “Thank you to 
everyone who applied to the Community Cash 
Fund. We were delighted to receive such a 
high number of applications and it was a really 
tough job deciding who should receive funding. 

“We’re really excited to be supporting these 
incredibly worthwhile projects and are looking 
forward to following their progress in the 
months ahead.” 

And the winners are...

Anybody Can Cook, who want to run healthy 
eating courses for families on a low income 
at children’s centres in Chippenham and 
Corsham. Their vision is to promote health 
equality across communities.

Pound Arts Centre and Rewired Counselling, 
who are hosting SPARK, a two-day health and 
wellbeing event in Corsham on 12 and 13 
July. The first day is aimed at Year 9 students 
and focuses on sleep, stress, body, food and 
confidence, while the second day is open to 
all and includes a variety of speakers and a 
marketplace of groups and services. 

 
Rowden Hill Surgery, who are looking to start 
a choir for patients with respiratory conditions 
who attend the Rowden, Lodge and Hathaway 
surgeries in Chippenham. Singing regularly is 
thought to have a positive effect on the quality 
of life of someone with a lung condition, and 
sessions would be open to both patients and 
their carers.

Wiltshire People 1st, who are launching 
their Happy Hearts Dance Group for adults 
with learning disabilities and/or autism. 
The sessions will promote a healthy lifestyle 
through conversation, cooking and dance 
activities.  

Wiltshire Wildlife Trust, for their Wellbeing at 
the Orchard project, which is aimed at people 
who are experiencing mental health issues. 
The project, based at Roundway Orchard 
in Devizes, features eight weeks of outdoor 
activities including conservation, wild cooking 
and nature-based craft. Designed to help 
improve mental wellbeing, the project also 
provides skills and knowledge on managing an 
orchard.

Keep up-to-date with the projects at:  
www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/community-
cash-fund

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

Community Cash Fund winners announced
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

15th May 2019 

 

 

Headlines/Key successes 
 

 

 Village Work Party Saturday 13th April.  A village work party took place on 
Saturday 13th April from 9.30am until lunchtime to conduct general maintenance 
and tiding up at the playground.  All equipment was cleaned given a lick of paint. 
We are very proud of our playground which remains a key village asset 
developed over many years, so we are keen to look after it. 

 
 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 
 

 Beating the Bounds of the Parish Boundary Sunday 19th May.  We will be 
Walking the Parish Boundary on Sunday 19th May; this is a really enjoyable way 
to promote both community spirit and fitness.  The plan is to meet up at 9am at 
the V Tank Crossing/Weatherhill Firs situated 1km south of The Crown on the 
Netheravon Rd; this is the Start/Finish Point area.  We will then conduct a 
leisurely 8 mile+ hike around most of our scenic parish boundary.  This is a great 
event – not to be missed! 

 

 Summer Party Saturday 13th July.  Our annual village Summer Party is 
scheduled to take place at the playground on Saturday 13th July.  Activities are 
likely to include egg and spoon races, golf pitch and putt and small games and 
challenges. This promises to be a really great way for families and friends to get 
together! 

 
 
 
 

Signed: Denis Bottomley, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council 

Date:    2nd May 2019 
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